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Legislative Intent

Increase prevention and intervention 
programs, and aid to victims of domestic 
violence and sexual assault, through the 

Restorative Justice Account (previously the 
Criminal Fund originally established in 1988).
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Restorative Justice Account

 In 1988, the Legislature passed a law making certain convicted criminals 
ineligible for a Permanent Fund Dividend. The intent was that those funds 
should be used for the primary purpose of helping restore victims of crime 
to a pre-offense condition.

 Since the fund was established, it transitioned from mainly assisting crime 
victims to paying for inmate healthcare. More recently, it has been used 
by the Department to pay for institutions, which was not the intention of 
the fund. 

 There is no better way to assist victims of domestic violence and sexual 
assault in getting their lives back together after this type of assault and 
victimization, than to put our state resources into caring for those victims, 
as well as into prevention and intervention programs to reduce the 
number of these crimes from occurring in the first place. 
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 57.7% of adult women 

in Alaska have 

experienced domestic 

violence or sexual 

violence throughout 

their lifetime. (Alaska 

Victimization Survey)
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Current Restorative Justice Account
AS 43.23.048(b)

The legislature may appropriate amounts from the account to the following recipients in the 

priority order and percentages listed:

10-13% to the crime victim compensation fund for payments to crime victims and for 

operating the Violent Crimes Compensation Board.

2-6% to the Office of Victims’ Rights for payments to crime victims and for the operation of 
the OVR.

1-3% to nonprofit organizations to provide grants for services for victims of domestic violence 

and sexual assault.

1-3% to nonprofit organizations to provide grants for mental health and substance abuse 

treatment for offenders.

79-88% to the Department of Corrections for costs related to incarceration or probation.
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6HB 116 Allocation Proposal

10-13% to the crime victim compensation fund for payments to crime 

victims and for operating the Violent Crimes Compensation Board.

2-6% to the Office of Victims’ Rights for payments to crime victims and 

for the operation of the OVR.

79-88% to nonprofit organizations to provide grants for services for 

victims of domestic violence and sexual assault.

1-3% to nonprofit organizations to provide grants for mental health 

and substance abuse treatment for offenders.

1-3% to the Department of Corrections for costs related to 

incarceration or probation.



5-Year Look Back
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FY12 – FY24
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In Wrap-Up…

 HB 116 will ensure that the intent of the restorative justice account is 

upheld, specifically for victims of domestic violence and sexual assault, 

one of the worst types of victimization possible. 

 It will reverse the percentages allowed under current statute for CDVSA 

(from 1-3% to 79-88%) and for the Department of Corrections (from 79-88% 

to 1-3%).

 This will reinforce Alaska’s commitment to reducing our abysmal rate of 

these crimes through prevention and intervention programs, as well as 

stabilize the funding source for shelters throughout the state. 
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Thank you!
Rep.Julie.Coulombe@akleg.gov

(907) 465-3879
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